
THE SILVER BULLETIN 
SILVER VALLEY 

FULLER CENTER FOR HOUSING 
P.O. Box 338, 709 Main St, Smelterville, ID 83868   Phone 786-6013  www.svfch.org  

December 2013    Volume 21     Number 12 

SV Fuller Center 
Key Volunteers 

President - Mike Humphrey  

Vice President – Don Taylor  

Secretary – Ellie Arguimbau  

Treasurer – Verne Blalack 

 

Directors 

Judy Blalack  

Barbara Fisher  

Kevin Hutchings 

Bob Larson  

Christopher Leetch  

R’Gean Lillibridge  

Duane Little  

Kim Short 

Marilyn White  

Ed Vang 

 

Committee Chairs 

Church Relations - ? 

Construction – Bob Larson 

Family Selection - ? 

Partnership – ? 

Nominating – ? 

PR & $-Raising – Judy Blalack 

Site Selection – Duane Little 

Volunteer Coordinator - ? 

Hospitality - ? 

 

Event Chairs 

Ride the Wall – Kathy McPherson 

Pig Roast –  Don Taylor  

& Jessica Haynes 

Dena Mora – ? 

Walk-A-Thon – Penny Michael 

Arts & Craft Fair – Marilyn White 

 

Other VIPS 

Family Sponsor – ? 

Proof Reader - Joanne Monteith 

Mailing Asst - R’Gean Lillibridge 

Data Entry - Becky Stein 

ReUse Store Mgrs- 

Bev Lightner, Kevin Hutchings  

& Verne Blalack 

Photographer – Judy Blalack & 

others 

 

Note the ???.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Mace home has a new roof at the end of a long productive day with help 

from many hands. Photo by Christina Mace 

 

For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, which is 

Christ the Lord.  And this shall be a sign unto you; Ye shall find the babe 

wrapped in swaddling clothes, lying in a manger.  And suddenly there was 

with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host praising God, and saying, 

Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good will toward men. 
  Luke 2:10-14 

 

 

Jeramiah Haynes expresses 

 our wishes for a  

Very Merry Christmas to all. 

 

Please join us for our 

Christmas potluck 

7 PM, December 10, 

At the  

Mountain View  

Congregational Church. 

http://www.svfch.org/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-11/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-11/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-12/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-12/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-13/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-13/
http://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/Luke-2-14/


ACT AND CELEBRATE IN THE PRESENT 
By Verne Blalack 

When we first started this non-profit housing 

organization in the early 1990s the excitement was 

building.  The Family Selection committee started 

selecting families.  The Family Partnership committee 

started helping low income families with their budgets and 

personal problems.  The Construction Committee was 

anxious to start raising walls.  Etc….  Morale was high.  

We would certainly help eliminate poverty housing in the 

Silver Valley.  And for twenty years we have eliminated 

poverty housing for eighteen Silver valley families (and 

probably as many in 3
rd

 world countries through our tithe 

program.) 

Sadly those 20 years have taken their toll on our 

organization.  Our committees are in disarray.  The 

Greatest Generation and those following through the Baby 

Boomer generation (our main supporters) are dying off and 

retiring.  My dad used to say “time takes all.” And that is 

certainly true.  Never-the-less, for years we will have 

payments coming in from our home owners mortgages as 

well as our faithful donors and funds from our fundraisers 

and we have land available.  So…, even though we may 

not be able to build a new home every year (costs have 

gone up) we will certainly be financially viable for many 

years.  Yesterday is history: tomorrow is a mystery; so 

let’s hope for the best, but act and celebrate life in the 

Present.  I celebrate every time I think that Mace home is 

becoming a success story due to their and many 

volunteers’ actions. 

Our Greater Blessings program is helping homeowners 

that cannot help themselves either financially or physically 

with repairs.  We have just completed helping fund the 

roof for the Mace family.  But, we do need volunteers to 

assess the needs, to supervise construction of these repairs, 

and helpers with construction before we can start another 

project.  We do have applications—will you help? 

 

So If You Want a New Home and 

1. can’t afford a home and 

2. have unsafe housing or have housing costs over 

25% of your income and 

3. have an income of approximately  $1500 per 

month or more and  

4. are willing to wait and 

5. put in some sweat equity every week and  

6. don’t owe a lot of money (for example 40% of 

your gross income) and 

7. are willing to spend your disposable income 

primarily on your needs (i.e, food, health and 

housing) instead of your wants (such as videos, 

games, eating out, etc) 

8. phone our ReUse store (786 6013) and ask for us 

to send you a home application. 

 

 

 

 

 

Paulette’s Corner 
A gift idea.  

We have put together two sets of vintage 

tackle boxes filled with vintage fishing supplies. 

They are surprise boxes. In other words, they can’t be 

opened until Christmas! A list of supplies is included. 

Hurry, they won’t last! 

Please remember us for holiday decorations at super low 

prices. 

Hope to see you soon. 

 

 
Peggy Morris checks out some of our Christmas items. 

 

Handles 
We need new and/or used handles for replacing handles 

in hammers, axes, shovels, etc.  If you have any lying 

around, please bring them to the Re-Use Store or call Don 

Ashcraft (our handy handle man) at 556-4113.  Don can 

come pick them up. 

 

 

 

ROTC helper, 

Ethan Galford, 

draws a 

winning raffle 

ticket from the 

bag that Jason 

Haynes holds 

 

Thank all of 

you attending 

the Annual Fall Arts & Craft Fair who shopped by our 

Fuller Center for Housing booth to buy a raffle ticket.  

Linda Christensen won the Christmas basket, Peggy 

Doering won the $50 Wallace True Value gift certificate 

and Forest Van Dorn won the elk print.  ROTC helpers 

with set up were Austin Kahn, Garrett Kahn and Tyler 

Custis.  Volunteers were R’Gean Lillibridge, Chris Rust, 

Marqueta Martinez, Jason & Jason Jr. Haynes.

 Marilyn White—Committee Chair 



 

Nate Galford, Glenn White, Dave 

Weingart and Steve Bristow attach 

blocks to the trusses. 

 

 

Dave Weingart uses his log loader 

to lift the trusses onto the roof. 

 

 

 
Wally Sherwood, Allen Bassemier, 

Riley Fisher, Terry Schoonmaker 

move the truss in place. 

 

Marty Fisher bolts a truss to the 

support post. 

The Mace Roof Project 
The roof took over three weekends 

to finish and more to come in the 

spring to get on the porch and finish 

the side, but for now, we will be 

dry.  

I want to thank all the guys that 

came and helped with the roof in 

snow, rain, and cold. I have tried to 

thank them in person, but it just 

does not seem like enough.  

I want everyone in the Valley to 

know just how thankful our family 

is for all the work and help that we 

received through this process.  

With the holidays close, we still 

want desperately to get in before 

Christmas so will countine to work 

hard.  

Thank you from the bottom of our 

hearts. 

Christina Mace 

 

 
The 3 older boys in the Mace family 

helped with the roof construction.   

 

Above, Alex Galford lifts a purlin 

up to Allan Bassemier. 
 

Below, Nate Galford holds a truss 

with Dave Weingart and Ethan 

Galford sweeps water off the roof. 

Wally Sherwood is shown in the 

background. 

 

 

Terry Schoonmaker, Nate Galford, 

and Wally Sherwood install the 

purlins between the trusses. 

 

 

 
Gene Jacobs, Dave Riley, Andy 

Hanan are ready to help cut and 

install the roofing after Steve 

Bristow marks the cut. 

 

 

Steve Bristow and Marty Fisher step 

away from the center piece of 

roofing they installed over the front 

door while Riley Fisher, Evan and 

Alexis Mace, Nate Hanan, Dave 

Riley, Andy Hanan, Gene Jacobs 

watch from below. 
All construction photos by Christina 

 

 

We of the Silver Valley Fuller 

Center for Housing would also like 

to thank all those involved with this 

construction project—especially 

Steve Bristow and Kellogg Lumber 

Company. 

We are honored to live in an area 

where there is so much community 

spirit.  



The Silver Bulletin    Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing’s Monthly Newsletter       December 2013    Vol. 21  #12 
     709 Main Street (P.O. Box 338), Smelterville, ID 83868  Phone 786-6013 

We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



Thank You, 
November Donors 

You help us remember our blessings. 

Ace Hardware, Anonymous, Fuller 

Center Bike Adventure, Tallis & Trina 

Blalack, George & Melody Blalack, Ron & Ladonna 

Boothe, Alan & Susan Buckley, Jim & Kay Calkins, 

Barbara & Gordon Canterbury, Marie Carver, Tom & 

Connie Fudge, Steve Gilseth, Mike Hei, Pat & Sharon 

Hewitt, Marianne Hull, Jacques & Jan Lemieux, John 

Magnuson, Holly Huston, Kay Major, Daniel McGee, Jim 

& Norma Seaton, Gary Stanley, Mark Thyr, Mary 

Woolum, Necia Wright, Lois White (donations received 

after 11-20-13 will be in December’s issue) 
 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 

From Gail and Lou Featherstone 
in Memory of Tana Rainio 

From Penny and Dan Michael 
in Memory of Melissa Rupp Conners 

 

Greater Blessings Fund 
Rex Gettman, Penny & Dan Michaels, Diana Burbridge, 

Shannon Souza, Judy & Verne Blalack 
 

 
Lauren Chavez and Jr. Red Cross President, Matthew 

Bottman, visit the ReUse Store.  Lauren is our contact for 

helpers from the Jr. Red Cross.  She also has offered to 

help with some of my tasks.   

Coming Events 
Dec 10—Board & Committee meetings 6:30 PM, Mt. 

View Congregational Church 

Dec 10—Annual Christmas Potluck, 7 PM, Mt. View 

Congregational Church 

Dec 25—Christmas 

Jan 1—-New Years 

Jan 14—Board & Committee meeting, Mt. View 

Congregational Church *** Board elections 
 

We thank all these donors who filled our 
Christmas raffle prizes. 

B & C Salon 

Beauty & the Bean 

Bitterroot Mercantile 

Brewed Awakening 

Brooks Hotel 

City Limits Pub 

Donna Stone 

Espresso Barn 

Grandpa Cupids 

Helen Blalack 

Hint of Whimsy 

Humdinger Inn 

Idaho Silver 

Irma Pickard 

Judy Blalack 

Lois White 

North Idaho Trader 

Papa Murphy’s in Cd’A 

Papa's Barn gift 

Pizza Palace 

Pizza Factory 

Robin Chatfield 

Ron’s Sportsman 

Sierra Silver Mining 

Silver Valley Tire 

Smoke House 

Stardust Motel 

Susan Mitchell 

Tall Pine Drive-in 

True Value, Wallace 

Wah Hing Restaurant 

Wendy Reinhofer 

Wild Rose Salon 

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 

 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 

 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 786-6013 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 

  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 
Marilyn White delivers the Christmas Basket prize to 

Linda Christensen that she won at the Arts & Craft Fair.  

Linda is holding a set of embroidered dish towels donated 

by Lois White. 

 

 

 

 

 
Andy Hanan, Terry Schoonmaker, Allen Bassemier, Riley 

Fisher, Glenn White, Wally Sherwood lower an end truss 

toward Steve Bristow.  This is the Greater Blessings 

project for the Mace family roof. 

 

Your online shopping can help families 

have decent homes 

Three websites allow you to do your online 

shopping and help families know the joy of having 

a simple, decent home. Give Back America, iGive 
and Goodshop are portals through which you can 
select your favorite charity to benefit from your 
online shopping at no cost to you. 
Through these portals, you can access more than 
100 major online shopping sites like Amazon, Wal-

Mart, Target, Sears, Home Depot, PetSmart and 
Expedia and more - - -. 
Go to http://www.fullercenter.org/shopping to learn 
more. 
 

 

 

Wish List 
It is with a big thank you & regret that we 

accept the resignation of two of our 

committee chairs:  Marilyn White from the 

Family Selection Committee and Janice 

DeVoe from the Family Partnership Committee.  We are 

looking for replacements—please help. 
 

We also need: 

 gleaners—people with their own pickups willing 

to retrieve larger donations and make deliveries. 

 Partnership Committee members 

 Construction supervisors and workers for our 

Greater Blessings Projects 
 

As with Haiti, the Fuller Center will be building 
homes in the Philippines in the disaster areas.  
 If you wish to contribute, we will forward your 

check on to this fund.  Please mark on your 
check that it is for this purpose. 

 

The printing of this 

newsletter is courtesy of 

ABC Business Equipment  

1-208-786-1041 

and 

Supporters Like You 

http://www.givebackamerica.com/charity.php?b=947
http://www.igive.com/welcome/lp7/cr44b.cfm
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx
http://www.fullercenter.org/shopping

